

The Williamsport Home

January 21, 2021

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current numbers.

Number of cases	
0	ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
1	CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0	SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0	COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another location.

Since our last letter dated January 15, 2021, there is 1 new resident confirmed and 2 new staff confirmed positive for COVID-19.

We are still on track with our scheduled vaccination date of 1/25/2021. During this clinic any person that received the first dose of the COVID-19 vaccination, will receive their second dose of the vaccination. This clinic is not just intended for the second dose, any employee or resident that consented to the vaccination will receive their first dose during this vaccination clinic if they did not do so on the first clinic. The final vaccination clinic of February 15, 2021 will be for any staff or resident that has received their first dose on 1/25/2021, this will be their clinic to get their second dose, there will not be any first doses of the vaccination administered on February 15th.

Along with promoting the vaccination, we have also been working with Quality Insights for infection prevention and control, and we are working with the staff to complete a CMS COVID-19 training course. This course has many scenarios and has great examples and provides excellent training to our staff. The Williamsport Home will continue focusing on infection prevention and control both through training and monitoring.

If you have any questions, please reach out to Sue Hooker- Infection Preventionist, Allyson Kurtz- Director of Nursing or I. We are hopeful that this new year will bring positive changes that will allow you and your loved ones back together.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Cisneros, NHA

Nursing Home Administrator

A Tradition of Caring

1900 Ravine Road • Williamsport, PA 17701 570-323-8781 • Fax 570-323-4858

www.TheWilliamsportHome.com